Solicitors Accounts Regulations

 History
In the early 80’s the activities of certain solicitors gave rise to large claims on the compensation fund. As a result of dealing with these claims and the experience learned from law society inspections, the Solicitors Accounts Regulations 2001 were introduced. The regulations which are quite comprehensive have been drawn up by the society to set out the accounts regulations as they would apply to: 

· The handling of client’s monies in all respects from the receipt to the disbursement.

· Regulation in relation to fees including the advising how fees will be calculated.     
·  They specify record keeping and reconciliation requirements with which it expects solicitors to comply. 
· These regulations came into force on the 1st January, 2002.

Law Society Visits:
Established firms will be considered for inspections by the law society every 5 years, while new firms are selected after around 3 years of practice. More frequent visits can arise in the following circumstances.

Delays in filing Accountant’s Report.

Qualified Accountants Report.

Complaints – specific or general.

Results of previous inspections.

Volume of client monies held.
 
Poor trading is the latest trigger.


Fees not recorded in books The Law Society investigations tend to focus on different areas at different times. In the early 2000’s it was the client account deficit, then the main issue became client fees held in client account, later the focus changed to the delay in stamping deeds, and now again the focus or concern is back to the client account and the fundamental viability of the practice. Current reviews will therefore focus on:  

Overall profitability of the practice and the resources available to the practice.

Any deficits in the clients account.

Non compliance with Section 68. 

Fees not recorded in books.

Outstanding letters of undertakings to the financial institutions.


Compliance with the new Money Laundering Regulations 2010.
Best Practice:
The current environment is obviously very challenging for solicitors; we find best practice would include the following.

· Up to date simple management accounts.
· Practice risk review for professional indemnity.

· Register of undertakings.

· Specialisation

· Consider merger and consolidation of smaller practices.

Other Links:
Law Society of Ireland --- http://www.lawsociety.ie/
Accounts Regulations 2001 - http://www.irishstatutebook.ie/2001/en/si/0421.html- 

